From: Holland, Bryan [mailto:Bryan.Holland@nema.org] 
Sent: Friday, July 06, 2018 7:24 AM
To: Bigelow, Joe
Cc: Madani, Mo
Subject: RE: Surveying for upcoming meeting

Good Morning Gentlemen,

Here are my research project recommendations for your consideration:

1. Identify potential code modifications needed to enhance electrical safety at existing swimming pools

The purpose of this research project is to investigate a sampling of existing swimming pools in several geographical regions of the state to identify potential electrical hazards.  The project will identify issues or problems with code compliance during the initial installation, alteration, or repair of electrical systems and equipment associated with swimming pools.  The results of the project should provide the Commission, industry stakeholders, and other interested parties the information needed to develop future code modification proposals and to implement best practices related to code enforcement policies.

Approach / Scope: The project would investigate a pre-determined number of existing swimming pools in a pre-determined number of geographical regions throughout Florida to identify and document potential electrical hazards, conditions of use, conditions of maintenance, conditions of alternation and repairs, etc.  The list of code violations, compliance issues, enforcement issues, and other code related matters would also be identified along with a list of recommended changes to the Florida Building Code; Building, Residential, Existing, &/or National Electrical Code as glitch amendments or as proposed modifications to the 7th Edition (2020) FBC.   

2. Florida Energy Code compliance field study
The purpose of this research project is to conduct a field study to determine the how well the Florida Energy Code is being complied with by investigating a sampling of new construction projects in several geographical regions of the state. For residential occupancies, the study will investigate compliance with lamp high-efficacy requirements and swimming pool energy code compliance requirements. For commercial occupancies, the study will investigate lighting power density, lighting control, and ASHRAE 90.1 power requirements. The results of the project should provide the Commission, industry stakeholders, and other interested parties the information needed to develop future code modification proposals and to implement best practices related to code enforcement policies.    

Approach / Scope: The project would investigate a pre-determined number of new construction projects in a pre-determined number of geographical regions throughout Florida to identify and document the level of energy code compliance that is being achieved in the field. The study will determine if there are discrepancies between residential and commercial occupancies or different levels of compliance by geographical region. A case study project by SEEA for the state of Georgia can be reviewed HERE.

I think that about covers it for me.  Thank you for your time today…

TAKE CARE,

Bryan   
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Bryan P. Holland, MCP.
Southern Region Field Representative
130 Duxbury Avenue
Port Charlotte, FL 33952
Office Phone: 941.613.6802
Mobile Phone: 972.358.0543

Email: Bryan.Holland@NEMA.org
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